March 28, 1933

My dear Jennie:

I have only a moment in which to thank you for your letter of Sunday, just received, and with which was enclosed one from John. Will you please thank John for his letter, and extend to him my congratulations upon becoming president of the U. C. French Society. I am delighted to know of the progress he is making in French. Had I a like equipment, my power politically would be immensely enhanced.

Will you also tell John that, if I learn of anything which I believe would be of help to him in carrying out his wishes in the matter of summer work, I will let him know at once. So far as employment with any government is concerned, he will understand how careful I have to be. Any suggestion on my part to the government at Ottawa would be turned down immediately. As far as the government of Quebec is concerned, I have made it a rule not to give any favours to Taschereau, nor to ask any from him. In my relations with him, as with

King, Rt. Hon. King, Rt. Hon. William Lyon Mackenzie (MG 26 J 7 volume 12) Mr.

and Mrs. (Janet Lindsey King - Jennie)
Harry Morrison Lay and family JanuaryJuly 1933

National Archives of Canada Archives nationales du Canada